# Margaret Quenneville 1907-1992

Mrs. Margaret Quenneville passed away quietly at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on Thursday May 21. The funeral mass was celebrated in Saint- Anicet Saturday, May 23.

Margaret was born in Saint-Anicet August 21, 1907. She was the second of six children born to Francis and Catherine (Moriarty) Quenneville.

Maggie left Leahy Road to begin a long career in hospital work beginning in 1943 at the Pearly Home in Ottawa. She went to Montreal in 1948 and for the next 25



# Dundee resident passes away

Nellie Therrien Grant, 66, wife of Warren Grant, passed away Tuesday, June 2, 1992, at the Montreal General Hospital. Born on September 7, 1925, she was the daughter of the late Ernest and Ida (Saumier) Therrien. She graduated from Fort Covington High School and Malone Business College, after which she worked in Montreal until her retirement, when she returned to Dundee to live.

She was united in marriage on February 8, 1952, to Warren Grant, who survives. Besides him she is survived by her sisters-in-law, Shirley Stark, Lois Pilon and Gladys Therrien, and several nephews and nieces. Besides her parents, she was pre-deceased by a sister, Beatrice Burdett and a brother, Emmett Therrien. She was an active member of the Dundee W.I.

The funeral service, officiated by Father Gabriel Clement, and readings by Sophie Faubert, was held in Ste. Agnes Catholic Church on Friday, June 5, 1992, with burial in Zion Church Cemetery in Dundee, Quebec. Pall bearers were Joseph Nieuwenhof, Gerard Faubert, Keith McPherson, Paul Patenaude, Rene Brugier and Frank Ducross.

## CONGRATULATIONS

Lynne Craigmyle and Steven Wright on the birth of their 8 lb. baby boy (Leslie) June 7, 1992

family & friends

### CARD OF THANKS

We would like to express our deepest gratitude to family, friends and neighbours for their great support since our fire. We appreciate all the help we had in rebuilding our barn so fast and for all the delicious food we received to feed our crews. We would also like to thank all those who organized and attended the benefit dance and for all the donations, your kindness will always be remembered and we hope someday we will be able to give back to the community, what it has given to us.

KENNY WELBURN and TERRY SYLVESTER

## WEDDING RECEPTION

in honor of

JANE LOGAN & JOHN POUPART June 27, 1992 HOWICK CURLING CLUB

9 p.m. Everyone Welcome

## 50th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

in honor of

MERVYN and CHRISTENA GRAHAM to be held at the

**Huntingdon United Church on** June 27, 1992

1-4 p.m. Best Wishes Only years worked in the Montreal Children's Hospital, Saint-Mary's Hospital and finally retired in 1972 from The Montreal General Hos-

She was well known for her volunteer work at the General Hospital and her beloved Saint-Kevin's

She was fond of children and enjoyed visiting her extended family of nieces and nephews.

Failing health caused her to return to the Chatcauguay Valley in 1988. She is survived by three brothers: Henry (wife Helen), Michael, and John Quenneville, Hersister Mary (Mrs. Humphrey Thurston) and brother James predeceased Margaret.

#### DIED

BEARD, Jeanne (Bouchard) - At the General Montreal Hospital on Tuesday, June 9, 1992, beloved wife of the late Emile Legault and of Harold Beard. Sister Madeleine (Langton), of Montreal, Albert of St. Lambert, Gabrielle of Lancaster, Ont., Thérèse (Ouimet) of Hemmingford. Predeceased by brothers Roger Hemmingford and Maurice of Hudson, Que. Funeral mass was celebrated at Notre Dame des Neiges Church in Montreal on June 11 at 2:30 p.m. with burial in Ville St. Laurent.

### BORN

FOLEY - Gilles and Joyce (Craig) are very pleased to announce the birth of their third child, Tessa Gill at the Barrie Memorial, May 13. A sister for Adam and Martin. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Paul Foley and Mrs. Wallace Craig.

MARTEL - Luc and France Julien are very pleased to announce the birth of their twin girls, Stéphanie 5 lbs. 8 oz. and Marilyn 5 lbs., born April 30, 1992 at the Maisonneuve Rosemont Hospital. Proud grandparents are Yvette Tessier, Léna Roy and Yvette the late Antonio Martel.

ROBICHAUD-STEELE - John and Donna welcome with love the safe and early arrival of their first child - James Steele Robichaud, born May 30, 1992, weighing 5 lbs. 5 oz. at The Credit Valley Hospital in Mississauga, Ontario at 10:52 p.m Proud grandmothers are Patricia Robichaud of Lasalle, Quebec and Rita Steele of Ormstown, Quebec.

# **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements. Announcements.

### DIED

HAUSER, Paul - At the Memorial Barrie Hospital on June 13, 1992. Peacefully at the age of 88 years. Beloved husband of Theresia, dear father of Theresia (John Hess), Maria (Jacob Kuchling). Grandfather of Gisela, Virginia, Margaret, Virginia, Jonathan, Kenneth and Andrew also survived by relatives in Europe and U.S.A. Funeral service was held on Tuesday, June 16 at 2 p.m. at the St. Romain Church, Hemmingford, and in lieu of flowers donations Hemmingford Volunteer Ambulance would be service appreciated.

REYNOLDS, Irene E. -West Chazy, Irene E. Reynolds (McAdam), 52, of the Duprey Road, West Chazy, died May 31, 1992 at home after a short illness. She was born in Hemmingford, Quebec, August 11, 1939, the daughter of Hugh and Charlotte (Kerr) McAdam. She is survived by her husband, James Daniel Reynolds, a son, Hugh J. LaMoy of Mooers Forks, New York, a daughter, Tina M. Krueger of West Chazy, New York and two step sons, Stanley B. LaMoy of Georgeville, Kentucky and Steven B. LaMoy Ayer, Massachusetts, sisters Mrs. Fred (Roberta) Johnston of London, Ontario, Mrs. Jim (Shirley) McAllister of Golden, British Columbia, five brothers, Alec McAdam of West Chazy, New York, Roy McAdam of Toronto, Ontario, Harvey McAdam Hemmingford, Quebec, Douglas McAdam of Hemmingford, Quebec and Keith McAdam of Hemmingford, Quebec, nine grandchildren and several aunts and uncles and nieces and nephews. Mrs. Reynolds was pre-deceased by her first husband, Stanley J. LaMoy who died in 1966 and a brother, Merle McAdam who died in 1971. Memorial donatsions may be made to Clinton County Hospice or the Cancer Society, 945, P.O. Box Plattsburgh, N.Y. 12901.

### BORN

WOOD-JONES - Holly Wood and Steve Jones are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter, Chenise Kimberly, born May 20, 1992, weighing 8 lbs. 13 oz., at North York General Hospital. Proud grandparents are Ronald and Gladys Wood Powerscourt, Que. and Albert and Mary Lou Jones of Scarborough,

### CARD OF THANKS

In the hour of grief at the sudden death of Rudolf Bienz, your words of sympathy, your presence, your encouragement, the beautiful bouquets of flowers, and the donations for the hospital brought us comfort and hope. We extend our sincere thanks for all the love and friendship expressed to us in our time of sorrow.

> Mrs. Verena Bienz and family Lacolle, June 15, 1992

Sincere thank you to Mrs. Montpetit for phoning Ormstown Ambulance to transfer me to Barrie Memorial, staff in emergency, also my relatives, neighbours, friends for many beautiful flowers, cards, letters, visits, phone calls and all the delicious food sent in, all was greatly appreciated and sure helped make my weeks of being shut in a lot easier. Thank you Robert Plouffe I.G.A. and your efficient staff for making up our orders during these many weeks. We most certainly appreciate your kindness.

Grace Lewin

My sincere thanks to the Doctors, Nurses, and staff of 19E, 14E, 15W and N.I.C.U. of the Montreal General Hospital for the wonderful care and attention given my wife, Nellie, while she was a patient there, and to relatives, neighbours and friends for visits, cards and gifts to her. My heartfelt thanks for floral tributes, memorial donations, masses, gifts of food, expressions of sympathy and many other acts of kindness during my recent bereavement. A special thanks to the Dundee W.I. for serving the delicious lunch after the funeral. All was much appreciated and will always remembered.

Warren Grant

### CARD OF THANKS

We wish to thank friends and neighbours who expressed sympathy at the loss of our sister and aunt Miss Margaret Quenneville. We will always remember Mrs. Valeria Moore who welcomed Margaret into her home and provided excellent care these past three years. We especially wish to thank Dr. Blonde, the Staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, the Saint Anicet Ladies' Auxiliary, and Ms. Wanda Goundry.

The family of Margaret Quenneville

The family of the late G. Hooker Pearce (Bud) wishes to express their sincere gratitude and appreciation to family and friends for their many acts of kindness, cards, and donations received following the loss of a dear husband, father and son-in-law. Special thanks to Dr. G. Geukjian and the staff of the Intensive Care Unit of the Montreal General.

Gail, Bryan and Scott Pearce Florence and Albert Godin

The family of the late Delia MacDonald (Mary Bridget Grace Desmarais) wish to thank neighbours and friends for their concern and sympathy during our recent bereavement. The MacDonald-

Desmarais Family

I sincerely wish to thank all my friends and neighbours for the wonderful 70th birthday party on Saturday, I am most grateful for the gifts, cards and the lovely cake etc. Thank you

> Margarite (Marty) Fiddes

We wish to thank Dr. Hetu and the nursing staff of the Barric Memorial for the excellent care received during our stay.

Joyce & Tessa Foley

# IN MEMORIAM

HURTEAU, Charles Died June 16, 1988 Very much missed and always will be

His wife June

## WEDDING RECEPTION

in honour of

JOAN BLAIR & RICK COWPER JUNE 27, 1992

at "The Old Pub", Rockburn 9 p.m.-2 a.m. Music - The Landsharks family & friends welcome